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Dear Friends,
As you browse through this beautiful Annual Report, you will find that Critchlow 

Adkins Children’s Centers is not just a day care program. While CACC offers 

both before- and after- school programs, preschool and pre-K education, we are 

so much more! For example, we also have summer camps that include science, 

cooking, arts and crafts, gardening projects, field trips and swim lessons, which 

are so vital.

These programs operate all year long. It would be impossible, however, to 

maintain this schedule except for the wonderful and extremely dedicated site 

directors and teachers, many of whom have worked for CACC for over 30 years. 

Their dedication to seeing our children educated and prepared for the next step 

is wonderful. Further, our families who allow us to care for their children are 

fantastic. They reflect our diverse community and share a common goal: to have 

their children educated in a safe and nurturing environment. 

By offering tuition assistance, we try to fulfill our families’ wishes to be part of 

CACC regardless of their financial situation. We need your assistance to continue 

to make this happen. Providing quality early childhood education is expensive, 

but it is an invaluable investment in the health and vitality of Talbot County and 

benefits all of us. Please help CACC to meet the needs of our families.

Thank you for all that you do. With your support, CACC will continue to thrive and 

plan for the future!

Alexis “Lex” Kramer 

Board President
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Experiential Learning
Pickering Creek
Phillips Wharf
Outstanding Dreams Alpaca Farm

       Workhorse Farm
       Salisbury Zoo
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2016–17 by the Numbers

Our Students
	 325	 Total Students

	 45	% of our families receive assistance

	$100,000	  Amount of Financial Assistance given per year

	 8,000	+ children have participated in our programs touching the lives of 3 generations

That we host  
	12	weeks of  
		  summer camp at all  
	 5	 sites, including 
	 2	weeks of swim 
		  lessons.

All our sites  

are MSDE accredited  

and have the highest  

Maryland EXCELS rating.

We serve breakfast,  

a lunch supplement, and an  

afternoon snack to all our children

Program Partners
Councell Farms
Girl Scouts of America
4-H

Judy Center
Talbot County  
Health Department
PNC Bank
St. Vincent de Paul

Talbot County  
Free Libraries
Talbot County  
Public Schools
Talbot County Parks  
and Recreation

Community 
Friends
Chefs • Musicians • Artists 

Police Departments 
Fire Departments



We are pleased to present the 2016-2017 Critchlow Adkins Children’s Centers Annual 
Report and to highlight several major initiatives of the past year. These accomplishments 
position CACC to continue its role as a premier, accredited provider of affordable early 
childhood education and before and after school care. The certified teachers and creative 
resources that CACC provides its families ensure that the young children in its centers will 
receive safe, dependable, nurturing care and that they will be superbly school ready. 

We are especially delighted to announce the appointment of Cristy Morrell as our new 
Executive Director. Cristy is eminently qualified for her new role. Before joining CACC, 
Cristy taught elementary school and English as a Second Language for Spanish-speaking 
students in Florida and in Talbot County, where she served on the staff of The Country 
School. A strong advocate of early childhood learning, Cristy was a founder of the local 
branch of Imagination Library, a highly successful early literacy program.  

Speaking of her respect for CACC’s role in the community, Cristy observes that “Since 
1970, CACC’s professional, dedicated teachers have partnered with families to ensure that 
their children have the best school experience, and that experience begins with preschool. 
Because of this partnership and our outstanding curriculum, and because our students 
and their families represent a true cross-section of our community, CACC offers a rich and 
nurturing learning environment. We come together with one purpose: to ensure that our 
children are prepared for kindergarten and on the path to a successful academic future.” 
Of her goals for CACC, Cristy adds: “I want to build growing awareness of Critchlow 
Adkins and its impact in the community. Our children will be tomorrow’s leaders. I want 
CACC to be the first call that people make when seeking a place for their children to begin 
their education.”

Thanks to the support of many CACC Friends and Family, CACC’s 2016 Joy 
of Children event was the most successful fundraising event in its 
history. CACC also received grants to support its initiatives from the 
organizations listed elsewhere in this report. These grants and the 
generosity of CACC’s Friends will enable CACC to offer tuition aid to 
more families and to further enhance our educational programs.

Strong leadership, highly qualified staff and creative educational 
programming in safe and inviting settings require significant and 
ongoing funding. We sincerely thank everyone who has generously 
supported CACC in the past, and we earnestly hope that each of you 
will continue that support so that we, in turn, can continue to serve the 
children, their families, and the Talbot Community.

Educating children in a  
safe, diverse, dependable,  
and nurturing environment



Partnerships and Sponsorships

At the 8th Joy of Children event, CACC recognized  
Dr. Kelly Griffith, Superintendent of Talbot County Public 
Schools, for her leadership in Talbot County and the 
important partnership that CACC and TCPS have enjoyed 
since 1984. Four of the five sites are housed within 
Talbot County Public Schools, and Dr. Griffith has been 
instrumental in supporting CACC, enriching the lives of 
more than 9,000 children in our community.

Grants and Foundation Gifts:
Blackbaud, Inc.
Bryan Brothers Foundation
Christmas in St. Michaels

Dock Street Foundation
Mid-Shore Community Foundation
PNC Grow Up Great Grant
Ruth and Robert St. John Foundation 

St. Marks United Methodist Church
Talbot County Health Department
Van Strum Foundation

8TH ANNUAL

Joy of 
Children

Thomas & Hannah Alnutt 
Dr. Brad & Jody Baker 
Glenn & Kim Baker 
Robert & Juanita Baker 
Jack & Carolyn Batty 
Kathy & Daniel Canzoniero 
Mrs. Jean Cashen 
Nance & Ebby duPont  
Mr. David Fike 
Ms. Patricia T. Freeman 
Mrs. Kristine George 
Mr. Kenneth H. Gibson 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard C. Granville 
Kelly & Barry Griffith   
Michael & Kristina Henry 
Steve & Gigi Hershey 
Fred & Lynn Hildenbrand 
Dr. Cynda Hill 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hynson, Jr. 

Tom & Cathy Hill 
Pam & Jerry Jana
Mrs. Peg. Keller  
Mrs. Bette Kenzie 
Mr. & Mrs. Abner Kingman 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Kittredge 
Ms. Krys Kozinski 
Barbara & William Lane, Jr. 
Ms. Evelyn Leszczynski 
Richard Marks & Amy Haines
Drs. Rick & Betsy Mason 
Ms. Catherine McCoy 
Mr. & Mrs. Ladson Mills 
Rob & Cecilia Nobel 
Mrs. Barbara F. Oxnam 
The Very Rev. Edmund & Lynn 

Partridge 
Ms. Nanette K. Peterson 
Jack & Anne Pettit 

Charles & Elizabeth Petty 
Mr. David Piver 
Mr. Andrew Remenapp 
Margaret B. Rennels, MD 
Adrienne W. Rudge 
Michael & Barbara Sheridan 
Steve & Mary Kay Shearer 
Langley & Karen Shook 
Martha & Al Sikes 
Paul & Priscilla Thut 
Seth & Missy Warfield 
Ms. Barbara C. Watkins 
Mr. Bruce Wiltsie & Mr. Bill 

Davenport 
Dr. Doug & Francesca Wiseman 
Don & Joyce Young 
Mr. Howard A. Zwemer

A Big Thank You to our Joy of Children Sponsors



Benefactors 
$5,000 and above
Christmas in St. Michaels
Mrs. Bette Kenzie
Margaret Baker Rennels, MD
Reynolds/Cristiano Fund of the Mid-Shore 

Community Foundation
St. John Foundation

Associates 
$2,500 – $4,999
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Canzoniero
Carpenter Street Saloon
Episcopal Church Women-Christ Church, St. 

Michaels Parish
Elizabeth Adkins Neumann
Mr. and Mrs. Sumner Parker
Adrienne W. Rudge
Michael and Barbara Sheridan
Mr. Bruce Wiltsie and Mr. William 

Davenport

Patrons 
$1,000 – $2,499
The Hon. & Mrs. William H. Adkins, III
Avon-Dixon Agency, LLC
Dr. and Mrs. Bradley L. Baker
John T. and Carolyn Batty
Bay Hundred Youth Coalition
Stanley and Pam Bright
Mrs. Jean Cashen
Dorchester County Lodge #223
Blaine and Nance duPont
Mr. W. Thomas Fountain, Esq
Shirley S. Gooch
Michael and Kristina Henry
Thomas E. and Cathy Hill
Pam and Jerry Jana
Dr. Ona Kareiva and Mr. Edward Smith
Mrs. Margaret Keller
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Lane, Jr.
Robert and Doris Fischer Malesardi
Mrs. Catherine C. McCoy
Merriewold Trust of the Mid-Shore 

Community Foundation
The Very Rev. and Mrs. Edmund Partridge
Mrs. Martha M. Read
Mrs. Phoebe C. Reynolds
Langley and Karen Shook
Shore United Bank
Alfred and Martha Sikes
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church
Thomas E. and Rene Stevenson
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas F. Wiseman

Partners 
$500 – $999
1880 Bank
Thomas and Hannah Alnutt
Gwen Beegle
Mr. Harold Britt
Charles T. Capute, Esq.
D.T. Investment Partners, LLC
William W. and Lynne Duncan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Granville
Lana W. Harding
Martin Hughes and Mary Ann Schindler
Jeffrey Jackson and Barbara Oxnam
Mr. and Mrs. Abner Kingman
Alexis “Lex” and Mary Kramer

William L. Lane, III
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore A. Lutkus
Drs. Richard and Betsy Mason
Mr. and Mrs. William Millar
Patrice and Herb Miller
Dr. Cecilia and Mr. Robert Nobel 
Fritz and Mary Riedlin
Harry and Linda Seemans
Mr. and Mrs. Rembert Simpson
Shearer the Jeweler, Inc.
Ann F. Stencil
Dr. and Mrs. George W. Strother
Talbot Optimist Club
TGM Group, LLC
Paul and Priscilla Thut
Seth and Missy Warfield

Sponsors 
$250 – $499
Kimberly Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bernstein
Jay and Kathy Brown
Timothy and Patricia Casgar
Michael S. and Julia L. Crocker
Mrs. Joan Crowley
The Davey Tree Expert Co
Judith Deakins
Doehler Family Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Divilio
Eastern Shore Speech Therapy
Easton Ruritan Club
Easton Utilities Commission
George and Jocelyn Eysymontt
Michael and Karen Fisher
Patricia T. Freeman
Gary and Kathy Gannon
Richard Marks and Amy Haines
Frederic and Lynn Hildenbrand
Cynda Hill, DDS
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip B. Jones
Frank D. and Joan Kittredge
Thomas and Suellen Knight
Linda S. Laramy
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Marton
Alison McCuen
Mr. and Mrs. George Merrill
Mr. and Mrs. Ladson A. Mills
Maurice E. and Suzan Newnam
Sandra and Lewis Outten
Tony and Cammy Passarella
Charles and Elizabeth Petty
Phronesis Research LLC 
Joyce Mitchell Price
Mr. and Mrs. William Reybold
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Robertson
James and Margie Robfogel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Van Fossan
Susan E. Wheeler

Friends 
up to $249
John and Carole Abruzzese
Thomas and Catherine Alspach
Robert and Judy Amdur
Herbert and Della Andrew
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Rasmus Apenes
Carol Armstrong
Elisabeth Baer
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Baker
Kay Bakker
Robert and Marilyn Barrett

Bartlett, Griffin & Vermilye, Inc.
Benson and Mangold, LLC
Donald and Norma Berlin
Andre and Shauna Beulah
Marion and Loretta Bevard
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Bodorff
Roger and Jane Bollman
Mrs. Carlyle Brady
Mrs. Jessie Browne
Rainer and Hilary Bruns
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Bush
C. Albert Matthews, Inc.
Donna F. Cantor and John Pinney
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Carraher
Mr. Robert Case
Ms. Lorraine Claggett
Stanley and Susan Clarke
E. Paul and Dawn Coleman
Nancy C. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Collison
Richard L. and Mary Anne Cover
Mrs. Joan Cox
Patricia Crane
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Crouch
Mrs. Sara Matthews Crowder
Brenda Davidson
Lloyd and Joann Devigne
Wade and Janice Dudrow
Mrs. Thomas L. Dwyer
The Honorable Adelaide C. Eckardt
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Eggleston
Dr. Frank Eisenberg
Dr. Fayette and Mr. Robert Engstrom
Fellows, Helfenbein & Newnam Funeral 

Home
Charles and Iris Fricker
Mrs. Carol Friedel
Kristine George
Ken and Wendy Gibson
Kevin and Mary Gibson
Christopher T. and Kathy Gilson
Richard and Janice Gnospelius
Carolyn Graybeal
Mrs. Evelyn M. Graybeal
Bernard F. and Janice M. Gruber
Mrs. Eugene H. Guthrie
Maurice and Peggy Hegwood
Higgins and Spencer
F. Worthington and Elizabeth V. Hobbs
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Hopkinson
Martha F. Horner
Mrs. Jennie Hyatt
Richard Hynson
Indian River Community Foundation
Fred and Lesley Israel
Mr. Leon Janus
David and Sherry Jeffery
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Jenks
Mrs. Diana Johnson
Mrs. Sylvia Jones
Marjorie Judd
Marsha T. Kacher
Courtney and Scott Kane
Michael and Carita Keene
Edward and Diane Kilduff
Ann and Bill Kirby

Dr. John Knud-Hansen
Deborah N. Kudner
F. Graham and Brenda M. Lee
Mrs. Evelyn Leszczynski
Wayne and Gail Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Van Lott
Michael Lynch
Mrs. Judy Macindoe
Mr. and Mrs. John Masone
Nancy Matthews
Mr. and Mrs. Sandy McAllister
Mr. and Mrs. Elliott McConnel
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey McGuiness
Jack and Jill Meyerhoff
Charles Monet and Diane Rohman
Jamie and Cristy Morrell
James and Katherine Mourlas
MaryLois Miller
Vernon and Jo Ann Murray
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Myers
John and Pemmy Noble
Lloyd and Shirley Nusbaum
Mrs. Linn Ong
Mrs. Cynthia Orem
Karen Orem
Nancy Orr
Marguerite S. Owen and David N. Webster
Mildred F. Parrott
Leslie Passano and Thom Ford
Mr. Robert C. Paulus and Ms. Joanne 

Magruder
Mrs. Nan Peterson
John and Anne Pettit
Catherine Pierson
Laurence and Beverly Pratt
Mrs. Ellen Rajacich
Mrs. Jenna Remenapp
Lisa N. Rey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds
Gerry and Lorraine Rollefson
Virginia and Ken Sappington
Mrs. Jacqueline Scarborough
Kenneth and Nadia Schlotzhauer
Katie and Jim Schroeder
James and Sheila Scott
Mrs. Eunice B. Shearer
William and Elizabeth Shertenlieb
Andrea B Shoener
David and Jennifer Short
Mr. and Mrs. Lon Smith
Eva Smorzaniuk and Phil Dietz
St. Michaels Women’s Club
Dr. and Mrs. Regis T. Storch
Sherry Sutton
Mrs. Arlene M. Thomas
Mrs. Frances A. Thorington
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Tilghman
Nancy L. Trippe
Richard and Rebecca Van Gilder
Dr. and Mrs. Edward L. Wadley
Carroll Waskins
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Waters, Jr.
Mr. Robert F. Welte
Joyce and Donald Young
Howard A. Zwemer

Friends Fund  July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017

Every effort has been made to assure a complete and accurate listing of our generous 

supporters and friends. If your name was inadvertently omitted or misspelled,  

please contact us at 410.822.8061



133 N. Washington Street, Suite A 
Easton, Maryland 21601

410-822-8061
www.cacckids.org

Our Site Directors
To say that CACC has an amazingly talented and committed group of managers is an understatement at best. With 
a combined 100+ years experience in early childhood education, our site directors lead a staff of 37 early learning 
professionals, guiding them to create the best program possible for the hundreds of children and families CACC serves. 
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DONNA AUSTIN 
Preschool Site
Years of Service: 30
Programs: twos, preschool 
and pre-K
Enrollment: 70
Staff: 14

KEIEVE COLBERT 
School Age Site
Years of Service: 13
Programs: pre-K wrap, 
before and after school
Enrollment: 63
Staff: 7

MELISSA JOHNSON 
Cordova Site
Years of Service: 12
Programs: preschool, pre-K 
wrap, before and after 
school
Enrollment: 66
Staff: 7

MARLENE THOMAS 
St. Michaels Site
Years of Service: 30
Programs: twos, preschool, 
pre-K wrap, before and 
after school
Enrollment: 99
Staff: 13

CHERYL WILLIS 
White Marsh Site
Years of Service: 14
Programs: before and after 
school
Enrollment: 45
Staff: 3
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